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MEWS ALERT

March 9, 2000
Electronic Bulletin No. 44

CHANGES IN EAGLE PLUS PER DIEM
PROVISIONS AND CHARGES

In an effort to simplify our per diem structure, reduce administrative costs
and provide for more efficient use of Pacer Stacktrain equipment, we will be
making the following changes in our Eagle Plus program:

- Standard Eagle Plus free time rules will remain unchanged West Coast 2
days on load/empty or empty/load, and 4 days on load/load; other points 3
days on load/empty or empty/load, and 5 days on load/load). First
weekends and holidays will be excepted. Clock starts when box is
outgated from terminal.

- Per diem after the expiration of free time will be changed to a flat $20 per
day for the first 15 days and $50 thereafter.

- Current Eagle Plus exceptions to the above free time rules will expire
upon effective date of these changes, unless specifically covered under a
separate letter of agreement (LOA).

- Eagle Plus credits will be discontinued.

- We will continue to bill and collect per diem charges directly with the
motor carrier who outgated the container from the terminal.



Due to system changes necessary to implement this new policy, an exact
effective date has not been set. It is anticipated that these changes will
become effective between May 1 and June 1.



The purpose of this announcement is to give you notice of the changes that
will be coming so that you have ample time to adjust. A subsequent notice
will be sent at least 30 days in advance of the effective date once it is
determined.

In addition, we are reviewing our Eagle Plus program as it relates to
containers that move into and out of Mexico. Any changes in this regard
will be announced in the next broadcast.

If you have any questions regarding this notice, pleae contact your Pacer
Stacktrain business development representative.



